
 
 

 
 

Zeta Chapter Delta Kappa Gamma Minutes 
 
DATE: Feb. 21, 2009  TIME: 10:30  PLACE: Stilwell  
KIND OF MEETING: Regular 
PRESIDENT: Lorraine Dosher 
RECORDING SECRETARY: Donna Johnson 
CALL TO ORDER BY: Lorraine Dosher 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: AS READ____AS 
PRINTED___ 
              OR AS CORRECTED_____ 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Eula McKown, balance 
$2062.56 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: Research: Linda Ewing is 
continuing research to find information about members. 
Linda made a motion that we invite Shelli Oliphant, Waco 
ISD, to become a new member. Corrie Logan seconded it. 
The vote for her was unanimous. 
Programs: Corrie Logan introduced De Smith from Kip 
Averitt’s office and James Lee from Jim Dunnam’s office 



 
 

 
 

who gave us information on how to contact our senator & 
representative. Kip Averitt; de.smith@senate.state.tx.us; 
Jim Dunnam; James.Lee@house.state.tx.us Corrie 
reported that we have collected 100 books and magazines 
for our project, Friends of the Library.  The book and 
magazine drive will be over in March. 
Archives: Lilian Rathman-NA 
 
 
 
Scholarship: Gretta Fisk encouraged us to apply for the 
Mary Clayton/Zeta scholarship for further education, 
certification, masters, or enrichment. 
Grants-in-Aid: Linda Ewing has sent applications to school 
counselors. She’s received a few back. The initiation and 
scholarship/grants-in-aid awards will be in May. 
Legislation: Carolyn Wallace-NA 
Social Affairs: Rachel Stanfield & Joy Pinto- Some ladies 
went out to eat at Amelia’s in Sironia 
World Fellowship: Sarah Blair showed pictures of World 



 
 

 
 

Fellowship recipients who are non-members of Delta 
Kappa Gamma from around the world.  We collected $55 
for World Fellowship offering today. 
Technology: Gail Herring NA 
Communications: Barbara Rountree- Newsletter will be e-
mailed to those with e-mail. She encouraged us to see the 
Zeta, state, and international web site. 
Achievement Award- Monthly: Jewel Lockridge presented 
the chapter award to Joy Pinto and Rachel Stanfield. 
NEW BUSINESS: March 21st meeting at First 
Presbyterian Church chapel parlor-Remembrance Service 
and Stain glass windows. Wynona Lipsett visiting. 
 
 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Sadly, Betsy Curry passed away on 
2-08-2009.  
 
Jewel Lockridge announced that her daughter is executive 



 
 

 
 

chef for the week at TSTC with an African Theme. She 
encouraged us to eat at the Food Service Dept. on Wed. 
or Fri. for a gourmet meal at a reasonable price.  
 
State convention Corpus Christi, June 11-13 
 
Tri-Chapter Luncheon-Ridgewood Country Club-April 18; 
11a.m.; $25 to Eula McKown 
 
Thanks to Cynthia Collier for the music. 
 
Door Prize: Barbara Rountree 
 
ADJOURNMENT TIME: 12 p.m. 
 
SIGNATURES: 
PRESIDENT:______________________________________ 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY:__________________________ 
 


